St Mary’s Tower – Steeple 2004
27th April. Visit to tower with Grant Sturrock and Gordon Gilchrest of Michelin.

6th May. Grant ‘phoned. XM Products of Michelin now interested in participating. Email to follow giving details. Original mechanism made by G. Smith & Son Queen Street, Derby.

8th June. Met with Grant Sturrock, Gordon Gilchrist and Ian Stewart, Electronics man, from Michelin. Examined in detail the workings of St Mary’s Forebank bell and clock ringing system. Appears to be fairly straightforward.

20th July. Met with Gordon Gilchrist, Ian Stewart and another from Michelin. They have now done a survey and have gone back to the factory to work out a scheme for the work. I should visit them at the factory and meet the line manager responsible for their funding etc with a view to persuading Michelin to fund much of the work. 
Mark Watson of Historic Scotland ref any interference with the structure of the building. 
Lindsay McGregor, Street lighting side of Planning Dept is clock repairer for the Council. Tel 834132.
James Elwell-Sutton is name of head bellringer at Steeple. He lectures at Dundee University.
Environment protection for clearance for clock chiming hours.
Town planner concerned is Craig Frew. 

17th August Jim Merry and I met with Alan Duffy, Divisional Manager Engineering, a member of the Weaver Craft, David Thomson, Business Development Manager, Xm Services Ltd., Dale Harris, Business Manager Xm along with Gordon Gilchrist and Ian Stewart.
We had a good meeting and felt that they were willing to be of help to us. They have yet to finalise the details of what is required, but have sourced some bits and pieces in America. Details of the Weight of the Strikers for the bells have to be worked out and, depending on their size, whether they have to be cast outwith the factory. They are guessing the total cost at around £6,000. 
They are quite keen to get involved with the Trades and can forsee us being a useful to them as they are to us.  All in all, we were very pleased with things.

The two principal contacts for the trades are Alan and Dave. 

18th June 2005 Spoke with David Wright as Gordon Gilchrist is off work due to the death of his wife from cancer.

All permissions required have been obtained. Templates have been made and tried in place in the steeple. Other work is proceeding satisfactorily and it is hoped that the whole job will be completed by the end of August.

23rd October 2006. After several delays due to a variety of hiccups at Michelin work is now ready to proceed with the installation. The keys are available from Jimmy Connelly at Barrack Street old museum building and are laid aside at the front desk. Michelin can collect them and hold on to them until work is completed. 
Gentleman who maintained the clock for many years was Jimmy Kennedy from Monikie. Bill Sword is a friend of is.
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